
  

 

 
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 

 LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 
 CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
 CITY/COUNTY AUDITORIUM, 520 ROOD AVENUE 
 
 M I N U T E S  
 
 WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2, 1994, 8:00 A.M. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
  I.  CALL TO ORDER - The meeting convened at 8:00 a.m.  Those present were  
     Hearing Officer Philip Coebergh and City Clerk    

   Stephanie Nye.  Assistant City Attorney John Shaver was    

   absent. 
  
 
 
 II.  APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES   
 

  A. Surplus City Liquors, 220 W. Grand Avenue (Retail Liquor Store) 

  The applicant James Holmes was present.  The application was in  

 order and approved. 

 

  B. Horizon Liquors, 715 Horizon Drive (Retail Liquor Store) 

 

  City Clerk Stephanie Nye stated that the Grand Junction Police 

Department reports that there were two incidents last fall of 

sales to a minor by an employee of Horizon Liquors.  Mr. Mike 

Haldeman, owner of Horizon Liquors, stated that the employee is no 

longer under his employ. 

 

  Hearing Officer Phil Coebergh explained to Mr. Haldeman that the 

license will be approved at the local level, and forwarded to the 

State for approval.  It is always subject to possible review if 

the City determines that the problems have been significant enough 

to conduct a separate hearing on this application.  If that were 

the case, Mr. Haldeman would be notified of the hearing. 
       
 
 
 IV.  ADJOURNMENT - The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 a.m. 
 
 
 
  NEXT REGULAR MEETING - March 16, 1994 


